
Virtual Public Meeting with In-Person Open House 

Information Available Online 

by 5 p.m. on:

Tuesday, Oct. 3, 2023  

Open House will be held 

from 5 to 7 p.m. on:

Thursday, Oct. 5, 2023

Cinco Ranch 9th Grade Center

23440 Cinco Ranch Boulevard

Katy, Texas 77494

Fort Bend County, in cooperation with the Texas Department of 

Transportation (TxDOT), invites you to a virtual public meeting with in-

person open house. The purpose of this public meeting is to present the 

proposed project, engage with the community and gather feedback.

SH 99 from Highland Knolls/Bay Hill Boulevard to South 

Fry Road in Fort Bend County

The proposed project would add continuous two-lane frontage roads along 

sections of SH 99 between Highland Knolls/Bay Hill Boulevard and South 

Fry Road in Fort Bend County, Texas.

A section of frontage road would be constructed along SH 99 northbound 

from South Fry Road to Highland Knolls/Bay Hill Boulevard. Two additional 

sections of frontage road would be constructed along SH 99 southbound 

from (1) Highland Knolls/Bay Hill Boulevard to Cinco Ranch Boulevard and 

then (2) from Westheimer Parkway to South Fry Road. The proposed 

frontage roads, approximately three miles in length, would also include 

adjustments of ramp access locations, curb and gutter with storm sewer, 

and would provide an 8 to 10-foot-wide continuous shared-use path to 

accommodate bicycles and pedestrians. This proposed project’s shared-

use path would connect with the existing shared-use path from Highland 

Knolls/Bay Hill Boulevard to South Fry Road.

You are invited to participate in the 

project development process by 

reviewing the materials online or in-

person at the open house and 

submitting feedback to the project 

team. 

Comments may be submitted in any 

language at the open house, by mail or 

by email to the addresses listed here. 

To ask project questions:
Phone: (713) 869-3433

Email: sh99fr@binkleybarfield.com

To request accommodations or

the translation of materials:
Phone: (713) 802-5199

Email: Gabriel.Adame@txdot.gov

To submit comments:
Mail: Matt Billiot, P.E.

Project Manager

Binkley & Barfield | DCCM

1710 Seamist Drive, Houston, Texas 77008

Email: sh99fr@binkleybarfield.com

YOU’RE INVITED!

All comments must

be received or postmarked

 by Monday, Oct. 23, 2023

For more information, go to: 

fbctx.gov/SH-99 or scan the QR 

code here.

Follow us on Twitter at 

@TxDOTHouston
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